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Vicar’s Voice 

 

I feel very fortunate to have been granted a sabbatical leave for ten weeks this summer, the first sabbatical 

I’ve taken in twenty four years of ministry. It begins Monday, July 1. I hope to use my time wisely, for my  

benefit and for the benefit of our congregation.  Most of the funding for this sabbatical was provided by    

Bishop Rickel. The remainder comes from a fund in the church budget that we have built up over the years. 

 

The budget and calendar for the sabbatical was approved by the Bishop’s Committee at our December 2018 

meeting. In my absence the Revs. Dick Scott and Craig Vocelka will provide coverage for Sunday Eucharists 

and urgent pastoral care needs. Because we’re familiar with both Dick and Craig, I’m sure that everything will 

function smoothly in my absence. 

 

Administrative duties will be handled by our very capable secretary, Linda Robuck, our Bishop’s Warden, Da-

vid Wilkinson, and the members of our Bishop’s Committee. Our Pastoral Care team will continue to provide 

day to day pastoral care visits and calls. In short, I’m confident the parish is in good hands through the    

summer. 

 

Although I’ll be traveling for a good deal of the sabbatical, I’ll be at home for intervals between trips. Because 

the intent of a sabbatical is rest and renewal, it’s considered best if the pastor completely disconnects from 

the parish during the sabbatical period. So I’ll be away from St. Antony’s completely during the sabbatical. 

 

My sabbatical plans include a six-day silent retreat at a Benedictine monastery in New Mexico; time with my 

mother and my family in Colorado; a watercolor painting workshop; time with Katy and our sons and daugh-

ter-in-law in Hood River, Oregon; a trip to Alaska to see old friends and visit the church that sent me to    

seminary; and a backpacking trip in Olympic National Park. I have a long list of books to read, and I’ll visit 

other Episcopal Churches on Sundays.  

 

We’ll offer prayers to mark the beginning of the sabbatical period during the Eucharist on Sunday, June 30, 

and we’ll celebrate the end of the sabbatical when I return on Sunday, September 15. From time to time I’ll 

post updates on my blog, “The Vicar’s Brain,” which can be found on the church website, so you can check 

the blog if you want to watch my progress. May God bless all of us during the time of this sabbatical.  

The mission of St. Antony’s is to be a loving and welcoming people  
who worship God, grow in Christ, and serve others. 

Gather, Grow, and Go! 



Please Help the Pastoral Care Team 

 

The Pastoral Care committee is in place to serve those parishioners who need a little care especially if they are 

home bound. We provide transportation, meals for a temporary period of time, caregiver support, calls, cards, and 

visits, information on community resources, and loans of available medical equipment.  
 

We can reach out only to those whom we know need care. Please help us to learn of parishioners who need our 

help. You can contact any of our team members: Penny Whitney, Caroline Segrist, Sylvia Campbell, Gail           

Ferguson, Loretta McGinley, Carmen Morris, Carole Nau, Linda Robuck, Beth Rohlfing, Maggie Soctt. 
 

And a big thank you to the others who are not Pastoral Care members but who quietly provide service and care to 

those of us in need. 

  

Penny Whitney 

Peoples Warden, Pastoral Care, and LEV 

Faith Formation 

 
Mark Sunday October 13th on your calendar now.  

Aaron Scott from Chaplains on the Harbor will be here to 

preach and meet with us after our services. He serves on the 

National Steering Committee for the Poor People’s Campaign: 

A National Call for Moral  Revival, with The Rev. Dr. William J. 

Barber and The Rev. Dr. Liz Theoharis.  

 

More to follow as we get closer to the date. 

 

Rev. Bill Thaete 

Faith Formation 

 



An Invitation from Bishop Rickel to a Pilgrimage to the Holy Land  

in 2020  

 

Dear Ones, 
 

I will once again lead an annual pilgrimage to the Holy Land of Israel/Palestine in January of 2020.  This pilgrimage 

is open to all, everyone.  
 

Our Christian tradition holds dear the practice of making pilgrimages as holy 

experiences of learning, conversion and transformation, and none is more 

significant than walking the ways of Jesus. This is designed to be  different 

than a tour or vacation; a pilgrimage offers a very particular opportunity to 

engage our sacred Scriptures contextually, and to learn more about the 

foundational stories of our faith.  
 

The pilgrimages I have led to the Holy Land have shaped my ministry and 

my understanding of what it means to follow Christ. I am excited to offer this 

opportunity to the diocese, and beyond, to journey with me next January, 

and hope that you may be able to join me in this next journey with Christ to these holy places.  

 

+Greg Rickel 
 

 More information may be found on the Diocesan website (https://ecww.org) and by searching "Holy Land." 

Caring for Our Beautiful Steinway Grand Piano 

 

Once the dust has settled and the cover is removed from our Steinway grand piano, you will hear how wonderful 

the piano sounds and see that the finish on the piano is absolutely beautiful.  This piano is now one of the finest 

pianos in Kitsap County.  Please help us keep our piano in good condition by observing the following guidelines: 
 

• Place NOTHING on top of the piano.  No books, no pencils, no papers, and especially no food or beverages. 

• Do not lean or brush up against the piano.  Anytime someone comes near the piano, there is a very real       

possibility that zippers, buttons, watches, rings, and fingernails can scratch it. 

• Do not touch the piano unless you are playing it.  Fingerprints and hand prints will detract from the beautiful  

finish. We don’t always want to be spending our time buffing out finger prints. 

• Keep the piano covered unless it is in use. 

 

Because the children of our congregation will probably not be reading this article, I ask that the adults at St. An-

tony’s please teach the children how to take care of the piano. 
 

The piano is meant to be played.  If you are a trained pianist, please feel free to play the piano.  Children who are 

taking piano lessons are also welcome to play the piano (with adult supervision).  If you or your children have had 

no piano training but you would still like to try playing the piano, please stay after the postlude on a Sunday when I 

am the musician.  I’d be happy to have you give the piano a try. 
 

This piano, having been purchased from memorial funds, is not just a musical instrument for 

our church; it is a memorial to many of our beloved members who have gone before us.   

Let’s keep our beautiful Steinway grand piano in great condition. 

 

Joann Richardson—Organist/Choirmaster 



 

O P E N   H O U S E 

 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 3, 2019      

11 am – 3 pm   

At the new church building and outdoor pavilion 

 

ARTS AND CRAFTS 

& 

 STRAWBERRY SOCIAL 

 

SAINT ANTONY’S  EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

11885 Old Frontier Road NW 

Silverdale, WA  98383 

360-698-0555 

www.saintantonys.org 

 

 

Come join us in worship 

Two services each Sunday 

8:00 am and 10:00 am 

http://www.saintantonys.org/


Meet your Bishop’s Committee 

David Wilkinson 
Bishop’s Warden 

Penny Whitney 
People’s Warden 
Parish Life-Pastoral Care 

Blaine Morgan 
Outreach 

John Stockwell 
New Facilities 

Tovi Andrews 
Hospitality 

Kristen Robuck 
Parish Life-Events 

Peter Stockwell 
Environment 

Chelsea Reeder 
Communications 

Olivia Stalter 
Welcoming 

Whenever you have a need or concern, please 
talk to one of them. They’re here to help. 

New Facilities 

 
The time is finally here to move into the new building. 

So much planning and work has gone into the facility. It 

will be wonderful to be holding services inside. A very 

special Thank You to everyone that helped facilitate the 

memorial and the 4 Sundays in the Event Shelter. 

Those services showed the resilience of our congrega-

tion and the strong family feeling held as St. Antony’s. 
 

As we become comfortable with our new church home 

many people will have thoughts or ideas regarding 

space usage or how to facilitate storage. Please make a 

note and write the thoughts down and give to the 

church office. Input that is verbal is difficult to track so 

written ideas and thoughts are welcomed. We have 

many programs and groups within St. Antony’s so we 

will need to make sure that ideas mess together well for 

all concerned. As we progress forward there will be 

items identified as needing to be purchased. The Bish-

op’s Committee with the assistance of Sarah Rogers 

and David Wilkinson has put together a registry for 

those items currently needed but not yet provided.    

Sarah can provide more information on how to use the 

registry. 
 

For now----WELCOME TO YOUR NEW CHURCH 

HOME! 

 
John Stockwell 
New Facilities Manager 



Outreach 

 

Our Outreach statement reads“ The Outreach Committee coordinates and executes the sharing of our resources 

with the community. Educates our Communicants as to existing needs, encourages personal participation in    

community and Church Outreach programs and obtains and distributes funds as needs arise”. 
 

A few weeks ago the I was challenged to find a bible verse that in my opinion describes St. Antony's Outreach   

program and use this verse to take a discerning look at our the outreach program as we move into our new Church 

which will provide us  new resources and opportunities to continue to serve our community. 
 

It was no surprise that there were several passages that described how we were shown to go forth onto the world 

and serve, some were straight forward, many were long and covered the human condition in ways that my       

compendium and novice understanding of the bible text gave me a glimmer of what was being asked of me. 
 

During this I kept coming back to a simple passage which spoke in a few Words what describes my vision and 

hopefully yours of the driving force of St. Antony's Outreach program. It is “Little children, let us not love with word 

or with tongue, but in deed and truth.”  1 John 3:18. 
 

Over the next few weeks I would like you think about this passage and consider what you want our outreach pro-

gram to look like as we move into the new church and what opportunities and challenges await us and furthermore 

how do we accomplish what you envision. You will be hearing more of this subject later on. 
 

Our Next Outreach meeting will be on Monday July 8th at 3:00 somewhere in the New Church, you are welcome 

and wanted to come and Participate. 

 

Blaine Morgan 

Outreach Commissioner 

Parish Life 

 

As you all know, Fr. Bill will be going on a ten week sabbatical. 

While he's away, we as a congregation are also going to be doing 

our own "sabbatical." What do we want out of St. Antony's?  

How would we like to move forward? Where do we envision our-

selves in a year, 5 years, or 10 years down the road?  
 

Next month on Sunday, July 14th, we will be having a combined 

service at 9:00 am. After the service, the Bishop's Committee will be 

holding a "Discernment Kickoff." As being the one in charge of    

Parish Life, I will be sharing some of my ideas of fun events, fund-

raisers, etc. that we can hold. I would like to get some ideas from 

you also. If you are interested in helping to put any event on, I would 

love to have you! Please be thinking on where you see yourself here 

at St. Antony's. In the first paragraph are some questions to get you 

started.  
 

I look forward to hearing from you all. 

 

Kristen Robuck, Parish Life-Events 



                   
        July Birthdays 

  

1 Mary Zabinski 

 Carrie Rivers 

2 Vivian Durfee 

4 Eamon Carlson 

5 Gwen Carlson 

7 Jacquie Walker  

 Eva Smith 

8 Penny Whitney 

9 Donna Smith 

 Larry Little 

10 David Sorrell 

11 Vicky Buholz 

12 Damien Grubb 

13 Roger Zabinski 

14 Caiden Carlson 

 Jim Foley 

  Amanda Stout 

 Cris McCarty 

15 Jean Miller 

17 Samuel Stockton 

20 Chad Reeder 

21 Herbert  Hammond 

22 Nancy Ladenberger 

26 Janet Steller 

28 Charles Moorhead 

 
               July Anniversaries 

 

4 Jim & Holly Foley 

7 Jacki Vincent & Heather Carnocki 

14 Peter & Mardi Dawson 

22 Rev. Bill & Katy Fulton 

24 Toby & Sandy Martin 

27 Roger & Mary Zabinski 

 Rev. Dick  & Maggie Scott 

31 Declan Jarry & David Wilkinson 

Deadline for the August Glad Tidings is  
Tuesday, July23rd at 10 am. 
Please send all submissions to: 
stantonysilverdale@gmail.com. Thank you. 

                   
 Robert and Jane Stockton 
 Samuel & Helen 
 4630 Olivine Drive SW 
 Port Orchard, WA  98367 
 
 
(please change your directory) 

Financial Report  
May *Preliminary* 

    
       

 
Year-to-date 

Account Balances  
            

Operating Income $14,387.48 $96,129.52 Local Checking $47,647.51 

Operating Expenses  $19,707.78 $91,818.93 Local Savings $22,152.38 

Net in May ($5,320.30) $4,310.59 Diocesan Investment Funds $186,701.50 

   Total $256,501.39 



 

July 2019 Schedule  

 
JOBS 

July 7 
4th Sunday after 

Pentecost 
Proper 9 

July 14 
5th Sunday after 

Pentecost 
Proper 10 

July 21 
6th Sunday after 

Pentecost 
Proper 11 

July 28 
7th Sunday after 

Pentecost 
Proper 12 

EM 8 am Elizabeth Moorhead Ruth Lindstrum John Teller Donna Hilton 

LC/OT & NT 8 am John Teller Donna Hilton Norma Tipton Ruth Lindstrum 

GREETER 8 am Jim Smith Darrow Lindstrum Pam Morton John & Jane Teller 

     

EM 10 am Peter Stockwell Shane Carlson Charles Smith Declan Jarry 

LC/OT 10 am Gail C-Ferguson Jim Foley Declan Jarry Matt Grubb 

LC/NT 10 am Michael Wentworth Sarah Rogers Stu Smith David Wilkinson 

ACOLYTES  10 am 
 

Chelsea R. 
Christina M. 

Kate Z. 

Charles S. 
Caiden C. 
Laurel R. 

Christina M. 
Cris M. 

Mackenzie W. 

Benjamin W. 
Christina W. 

Jason W. 

GREETER 10 am Nancy Ladenberger Suzanne Brock Tovi Andrews Carole Nau 

USHER 10 am Mark Westin David & Carolyn Sorrell Dave & Jan Peterson Chris Crowson 

COUNTERS Bill Cleveland 
Pam Morton 

Jim Foley 
Chris Crowson 

Heidi F-Wilson 
Norma Tipton 

David Wilkinson 
Marj Zantek 

COFFEE HOUR Amy & Christina W. Allison Carlson Barbara Hart Melanie Reeder 

Eucharistic Visitors Beth / Carolyn Declan / Loretta Carolyn / Olivia Loretta / Declan 

BPod David Wilkinson  Kristen Robuck Olivia Stalter 

1st LESSON 2 Kings 5:1-14 Amos 7:7-17 Amos 8:1-12 Hosea 1:2-10 

PSALM Psalm 30 Psalm 82 Psalm 52 Psalm 85 

2nd  LESSON Galatians 6:1-16 Colossians 1:1-14 Colossians 1:15-28 Colossians 2:6-15 

GOSPEL Luke 10:1-11, 16-20 Luke 10:25-37  Luke 10:38-42  Luke 11:1-13  

Roster of Volunteers for Services 
If you cannot serve on your assigned Sunday, please call someone from this list. 

(A strike through a name means they are not available now but will be back.) 

 LECTORS 
 

EUCHARISTIC  
MINISTERS 

GREETERS COUNTERS USHERS ACOLYTES 

7:30 AM 7:30 AM 7:30 AM Bill Cleveland  A Shane and Allison C. Caiden C. 

Donna Hilton Donna Hilton Donna Hilton Chris Crowson  B Chris Crowson Declan J. 

Ruth Lindstrum Ruth Lindstrum Darrow Lindstrum Jim Foley  A Ray Flagg Carleton M. 

Elizabeth Moorhead Elizabeth Moorhead Pam Morton Norma Tipton  B Pete Morris Cris McCarty 

John Teller Bill Reeder Jim Smith Jacque Walker  B Dave & Jan Peterson Christina M. 

Norma Tipton Charles Smith John & Jane Teller David Wilkinson  A Ed Segrist Chelsea R. 

Mardi Dawson (sub) John Teller Jacque Walker Heidi Feenstra-Wilson A Dave & Carolyn Sorrell Laurel R. 

 Bill Thaete  Marj Zantek  B Mark Westin  Mackenzie W. 

9 AM 9 AM 9 AM  Barb Hart - Substitute Benjamin W. 

Shane Carlson Shane Carlson Tovi Andrews A - computer  Christina W. 

Gail C- Ferguson Declan Jarry Suzanne Brock B - non computer  Jason W. 

Elizabeth Flagg Chelsea Reeder Ray & Elizabeth Flagg   Aina Z. 

Jim Foley Charles Smith Liz Haney   Kate Z. 

Matt & Karen Grubb Peter Stockwell Nancy Ladenberger    

Declan Jarry Bill Thaete Carole Nau    

Cris McCarty  Malcolm & Sylvia     
   (substitute) 

   

Sarah Rogers      

Ed & Carolyn Segrist      

Stu Smith      

David Wilkinson      

Michael Wentworth      



 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 
1 
 
 

2 
 
  
 

 
  
 

3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 
 

5 
 

 

6 

 

7 

8 am  
  Holy Eucharist 
10 am 
  Holy Eucharist 
   Nursery 
 

8 
3 pm 
  Outreach Mtg 

9 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Scouts 

10 
9 am 
  Morning Prayer 
 
 

 
 

11 
6:30 pm 
  Bishop’s 
  Committee 
  Meeting 

12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

13 
10 am 
  Lord’s 
  Neighborhood 
  Diner 

 
 

14 

9 am  
 Combined Holy  
  Eucharist  
   Nursery 
  Discernment 
  Kick-off 
 

15 
11 am 
  Witty Knitters 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

16 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 

17 
9 am 
  Morning Prayer 
                  
 

18 
 

19 

 

20 
 

21 
 8 am  
  Holy Eucharist 
10 am 
  Holy Eucharist  
   Nursery 
 

22 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

23 
7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 

10 am 
  Newsletter 
  Deadline 
 
 

 

24 
9 am 
  Morning Prayer 
 

25 

 
 
 

                               

26 
 
 
 

 
 

 

27 
10am—6pm 
Mayfield-
Harford  
Wedding 
 
 
 
 

 

28 
8 am  
  Holy Eucharist 
10 am 
  Holy Eucharist  
    Nursery 
 
             

29 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

30 

7 am  
  Sonshine 
  Fellowship 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

31 
9 am 
  Morning Prayer 
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St. Antony’s Episcopal Church 
11885 Old Frontier Road NW  

P O Box 2822 
Silverdale, Washington 98383  

 
www.saintantonys.org 

The mission of St. Antony’s is to be a loving and 
welcoming people who worship God,  

grow in Christ, and serve others. 
  

Gather, Grow, and Go! 


